
EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP 

PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 

March 25, 2015 

 
The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday,  
March 25, 2015 at the Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 

17602. Board members present were:  Chris Chretien, John Lamparter, Jim Everhart, 

and Diane Tyson.  Members absent were Conrad Kasperson.  Also present were Ralph 

Hutchison, Township Manager and Charlie Thomas, Public Works Director. The 

meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

 

Approval of Minutes: 
 

A motion was made by Jim Everhart and seconded by Diane Tyson to approve the 

February 25, 2015 minutes.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 

Recreation: 

 

The Midget program scheduled their ball field times.  The insurance policy needs to be 

corrected. The Little League also supplied their insurance but still needs to submit their 

schedules. 

 

Grounds, Buildings & Trails: 

 

The restrooms should be open by April 1st. The upper restroom at Community Park is 

getting a face lift but it is too cold to paint.  The facility will stay out of commission until 

all work is completed (hoping for mid-April). 

 

Flower donations letters should be mailed May 1st.  Greenhouses are asked to call to 

arrange pickup on May 19th for planting the week before Memorial Day. 

 

Old Business: 

 

The Old Philadelphia Pike property will be surveyed for due diligence.  A donation from 

Smoketown Airport will help move things along.  The Township is hoping for a 

settlement by June 1st.  

 

The DCNR Grant was submitted with all 3 CV Townships as applicants.  The school 

district will support the effort.  The Park Board will submit a letter of support for the 

grant. 

 



New Business: 

 

The 2 week resident only rental period for park pavilions does not appear to impact 

rentals, nor did the small fee increase. 

 

Adjournment: 

 

Jim Everhart made a motion to adjourn. Chris Chretien seconded the motion and it was 

passed by unanimous voice vote.  The next meeting is scheduled for April 22, 2015 at 

7:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Diane Tyson 

Secretary 


